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Summary of WEL's  concerns: 
1. The shift to a more ‘objective test’ could be disastrous for battered women; it runs counter to all of the developments re trying to get courts to better understand battered women’s perspectives (what a lot of the battered women’s syndrome debate, and the need for expert evidence has been about)

2. The manner in which the bill is drafted could move away from recognition of cumulative provocation. Under the existing legislation (s 23(2)(b)) the conduct of the deceased may have occurred immediately before the act causing death or at any previous time.  By contrast, s 23(4) of the bill states that ‘conduct of the deceased may constitute provocation even if the conduct did not occur immediately before the act causing death’ but omits the words ‘or at any previous time’. It is possible (even likely) that courts will interpret this as a purposeful exclusion and thus the principle of cumulative provocation could be read down substantially or even excluded. 

3. The shift to the conduct needing to be a ‘serious indictable offence’ is of concern to WEL. In attempting to exclude from the defence killings by men in response to (perceived or actual) infidelity or following a breakdown of the intimate relationship, those cases where women (and men) kill in response to arguably provocative conduct of the deceased which does not reach the threshold of a serious indictable offence – such as a common assault, an act of indecency, or even no criminal offence at all – will be excluded from the proposed restricted defence. 
4. The Discussion Paper argues that the category serious indictable offence may include abuse that is psychological and not physical since stalking or intimidation under s 13 of the Crimes (Personal and Domestic Violence) Act 2007 constitutes a serious indictable offence. However, s13 has proved to be very difficult to use in domestic violence situations, due to the requirement to prove that the person accused of stalking or intimidation intended to cause fear. It is not clear from the bill what  would  be needed to  establish a serious indictable offence had occurred (or when).This won’t make things simpler for the jury, but more complicated.
5. The draft Biill doesn’t deal with all of the recommendations – for instance it is argued  that there is no need for taking up the recommendation  on the admissibility of evidence of domestic violence .However ALRC/NSWLRC and VLRC have both argued that this is important. 
